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I am writing to report and provide documentation of Trolley Pub Madison's dangerous interruption to traffic at
W. Mifflin and N. Henry Street on Saturday, October 27, around 5:15 p.m. I was preparing to leave my
Metropolitan Place condo around 5. At this time, I could already hear much cheering and drunken
"WOOOOOQOOs." Around 5:12, I reached the front entrance of my building and could still hear and now see the
revelry across the street. While waiting to cross the road to the senior center side from MP's front entrance on
Mifflin, I watched five cars coming down on Mifflin, heading southwest, having to dodge the trolley's
passengers who were spilling onto the road. The last of the five cars had rounded the corner from N. Henry,
heading southeast, onto Mifflin. Two other cars that came from N. Broom heading northeast also had to dodge
these passengers. Before I had crossed the street, one of the passengers on the road yelled "Drive Slower!" at a
car even though all cars were going below the speed limit to avoid hitting them. After I crossed W. Mifflin, I
took the photo that I've attached. None of the passengers bothered to move the entire time I watched them, and
the trolley worker did not do anything about this situation. The noise from the passengers were constant and

loud.

For the record, I do not support renewal of this business's license. This business is a hazard to our
neighborhood. Further, I have a baby due in a few days and would not appreciate having to keep the baby asleep
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amidst screaming drunks on a daily basis three seasons a year.












